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Annual Meeting- Notes from our new President:  We had a truly great 

turnout for our annual meeting!  It's so gratifying to see so many 

homeowners involved in our beautiful community. Gisela Walitzki was 

elected to a second term and Doug Stiles joins us for his freshman 

term. On behalf of the Board, Andrea Burdick thanked Matt Lowry for 

his service.  ñMatt, as our President for the past three years, you have 

guided us with a calm and thoughtful hand. You could always be 

counted on the provide a considered look at all sides of an issue and 

helped us reach a measured and equitable solution.  Itôs been such a 

pleasure getting to know you and your family and I appreciate my time 

serving on the board with you. Your presence on the board will be 

missed.  Now I hope youôll have a bit more free time to enjoy some long 

rides.ò  The Pool Remodel Committee will be sending out a survey 

shortly, please take a moment to complete the survey.  Both the 

Architectural and Landscape Review walk-through will take place in the 

next few weeks. 

New Triangle Landscaping: The triangle between Arranmore Court and Wexford was in need of some 

serious TLC. The spirea and heather was saved and replanted not before removing about 3 yards of dense 

clay and bringing in 8 yards of blended topsoil.  A low stone wall was added to accent the triangle.  Thanks 

to Mike C. for all his help and guidance. The plan is to add more plants in the fall, while crossing our fingers 

that the existing plants remain happy. 

BEFORE AFTER 

Neighbor Car Break In: 

The Perkins reported a burglar who broke into their big car very early 

on the morning of  April 29th and had a number of tools taken. The 

vehicle was locked and alarmed, so they suspect someone had a digital 

unlock key. Just a heads up to keep crime at bay. 

DURING 
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Upcoming Events at The Pool house 

5/2 Women's Wine Wednesday 5:30pm-7pm 

5/16 Board Meeting 7pm 

5/26 Pool Opens for Summer Season 

6/6 Community-wide Potluck time TBA 

Community Helpers Corner 

Please let me know if you have a teen/young 

adult available for childcare, pet sitting, or 

general errands who would like to be listed 

here. Sara B. is available for childcare & pet 

sitting 845-671-8600 

Social Corner: 

Women's Wine Wednesday meets the first Wednesday of the month at the Pool house.  Come join the 

ladies of Arranmore for a potluck social hour of tasty hors d'oeuvres, an assortment of wines and lively 

conversation.  A great way to meet your neighbors and reconnect with friends.   A Book Club has been 

proposed, please let Andrea B. know if you are interested in joining.  We do need a leader! 

Wildlife in the Neighborhood: 

There continue to be numerous sightings of Coyote in the neighborhood, please do keep your pets safe. 

With the nicer days beginning, our walking paths have increased traffic, please remember to keep your 

dogs on leash and to heel. 

ROSTER UPDATED:  A new paper copy of the April neighborhood roster will be delivered to your door very 

soon. Many of you have locking mailboxes, which makes it easy to pop inside safely, otherwise it will likely 

be placed in your regular mailbox. For those who have not converted, consider upgrading to a locking box 

to cut down on mail theft. Local woodworker Virgil C. has installed many boxes at a very reasonable price, 

and he enjoys the work. 

Spring In Our Arranmore Common Area: 

Replanting will soon occur at the east (1) Chapel Court circle.  

Heidi Leineweber has volunteered her Master Gardener 

expertise to designed the new circle. It has been many, many 

years since this circle has received any attention. This past 

fall the flowering cherry tree was pruned and the under 

bushes removed. The irrigation will also be updated. The 

planting will depend on the weather.  Thank you Heidi. (2) A 

homeowners beautiful flowering red bud tree showing spring 

color.  See more color in the Hood on page 3 by Andrea B. 

 The five Katsura trees (3) planted last spring are thriving. The 

three Leland cypresses (4) on the west side of the pool are 

doing well also. Eventually they will offer shade in the 

afternoon to the pool goers. They require little maintenance 

and donôt drop any foliage.  

REMINDER: If you are planning any major landscaping 

changes or fence building, be sure to submit an application 

before you proceed.  Also, be sure that your contractor 

locates any underground utilities before proceeding. This 

includes our irrigation pipes that run through the 

neighborhood. An application can be printed from our 

website.  Thank you. 
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